








13 February, 2004
Dear Dr. Woods,

Thank you for agreeing to meet with me regarding the changes in the Desktop Refresh program. Before our meeting, I would like to share with you some comments that I have collated from various sources: discussion in the Research Council, responses from UT faculty members to a query I placed in @Tennessee, and conversation with Dessa Beswick (Technology Trainer with Customer Technology Services, who interviews faculty who have received new machines through Refresh). I am also attaching summary reports from Ms. Beswick’s interviews. Due to availability of responses, I am discussing here only faculty needs, but many of the same points are relevant to staff as well.

Because the material I have collated runs for several pages, I summarize here what I consider the salient issues.

1. Faculty need good machines for teaching and research. For research in particular, increased efficiency can be translated into not only into greater faculty productivity and higher national profile for UT, but also into real dollars when one is discussing ability to apply for grants.

2. Older machines are less reliable. They are more likely to overheat, freeze, or crash. New software (produced at an ever faster rate) requires newer computers.

3. Ms. Beswick’s interviews suggest that 3 years was already the longest acceptable time between machines for most faculty. Many machines on campus are older than this—the average age is 4 years.

4. There are few options for funding: departments have never had the money to supply faculty with computers, and compliance with OMB A-21 now makes it virtually impossible to charge new computers to grants.

Faculty members with whom I have communicated are distraught about the likelihood that they will not have their machines replaced this year. I believe that the suspension of the upgrade program has dealt a serious blow to morale on campus. My hope is that we can at least find practicable options for those faculty who are in the greatest need. I look forward to our meeting next week.










Sincerely,










Elizabeth H. Sutherland










Associate Professor, Classics










Chair, Research Council

